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Meeting Minutes
December 7th, 2016
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:30 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilor Peny Wallace, Councilor Lacy Gries, Councilor Acasia Berry
Excused:  Councilor Akin

Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick

Community: Ann Van Osdol, Rod Runyon (Wasco Co Commission Chair), Michael McKeag, Bernadine Herhly

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  1.  Request to allow City Attorney to work with UPRR attorney on Warranty agreement for WWTP.

	III
	Business from the Audience:  Bernadine Herhly, Mosier School Board Representative, spoke about her concern about the vacant/for sale Mosier Market.  She said that she was interested in helping the City with economic development and asked if there was an economic development committee.  Mayor Burns suggested that she contact Fitzpatrick to discuss opportunities for engagement.  

	IV
	Approval of 11/16/16 City Council Meeting Minutes:

Councilor Gries made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of 11/16/2016.  Mayor Burns had one correction:  removing the word “some” in front of “discussion” from Agenda Item #2.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

	V
	BUSINESS

	1.
	Local Election Results and Council Position Applications:
Council discussed the results of the November election.  Marc Berry has been elected to Position #3 through a write-in vote.  Mayor Burns spoke to him and he confirmed that he would be taking this Position in January and had filled out his Write-In Candidate Acceptance Form.  He also said that he may stay on Council for 6-9 months of the 2 year term.  Council discussed the two applications for the one open Position #5.  Council discussed the process for choosing between the two qualified candidates, Ann Van Osdel and Susan Froehlich.  Councilor Wallace suggested that one of the candidates could take a committee chair position instead of a Council position until a council seat opens up.  Ann Van Osdel said that she is definitely not interested in being on a committee due to mobility challenges.  

	2.  
	Community Unity Resolution:  Discussion

Council discussed possible Unity resolutions.  Gries said that she particularly liked the Minneapolis resolution.  Berry said that she would put a draft resolution together in January. Michael McKeag will send language from Intel’s CEO.

	3.
	Council Retreat Proposal:  
Council reviewed the proposal submitted by Stan Foster of PARC Resources, which included time for Council training, a review of the Attorney/Council relationship and issues, and initial steps for strategic planning.  Council discussed the main focus, which is the attorney performance review and relationship with Council and decided that this issue could be a part of a City Council meeting as an agenda item.  The City Attorney is to be invited to attend.  This agenda item is planned for February because there will be excused absences in January.

Training:  Councilors have access to free training via the internet and the League of Oregon Cities’ classes.  Council was interested in investing in a consultant on a Strategic Plan as discussed last year.  Fitzpatrick will inform the consultant from PARC Resources.

	4.
	Water Operator Position Update:
Andy Wells has been hired to fill the Water Operator Position.  He received high scores on his interview and Dave Griffin, the City’s Back-Up Water Operator and the holder of the necessary Water Certificate, was impressed with his knowledge and demeanor.  Mayor Burns added that both of the top candidates were well qualified.  Wells has lived in Mosier for over a decade.


	5.
	Pre-Application to Wasco County for RV Resort:

Fitzpatrick notified the Council that Wasco County was communicating with an investor group from Utah about a possible application to re-open the former Columbia Gorge RV Resort on Carroll Rd.  The property has lost any non-conforming use rights that it may have been able to claim previously, so the application process will be difficult for the prospective new owners.  Council approved the submittal of a comment from the City of Mosier, although an application has not yet been received.  Fitzpatrick will reinforce the ODOT request for a Traffic Impact Study.  


	6.
	Winter Events:

Council discussed the upcoming Winter Tree Lighting and the Caroling events planned for the Holidays.

	7.
	Request to allow City Attorney to work with UPRR Attorney on WWTP Warranty

Request was approved by Council.


	VI
	Correspondence/Committee Reports:  Fitzpatrick reported that the TSP and the Quick Response projects were moving along.  A community event will be scheduled for February.  Council discussed Bill Akin’s service to the City over many years and decided to pool donations for a magazine subscription to The Sun.  

	VII
	Meeting Adjourned:  8:15 pm


Approved this 18th day of January, 2017:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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